RECOMMENDATION

TO:

THE COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE

FROM:

THE GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS COMMITTEE

The Government Operations Committee at their meeting on <u>Tuesday</u>, <u>December 11</u>, <u>2018</u> recommended <u>APPROVAL</u> of A Traffic Study for Fourth Avenue and Bevier Place. Ward 3, Alderman Mesiacos. (staff recommends installing stop sign for Bevier Place approach to 4th Avenue)

VOTE: 3-0

Submitted By

Alderman Scheketa Hart-Burns, Chairman

Alderman Rick Mervine

Alderman Judd Lofchie

Alderman Carl Franco, Alternate

Dated the 11th Day of December, 2018



City of Aurora

44 East Downer Place Aurora, Illinois 60505 www.aurora-il.org

Cover Memorandum

File Number: 18-1101

Agenda Date: 12/11/2018

Version: 1

Status: ATS Review

In Control: Government Operations Committee

File Type: Reports/Studies

TO:

Mayor Richard C. Irvin

FROM:

Robert Greene, PE, City Traffic Engineer

DATE:

12/11/18

18-1101

SUBJECT:

A Traffic Study for Fourth Avenue and Bevier Place. Ward 3, Alderman Mesiacos.

PURPOSE:

A Traffic Study for Fourth Avenue and Bevier Place, to determine if a change in traffic control, for the intersection, is necessary.

BACKGROUND:

Alderman Mesiacos received a request for the installation of a stop sign, for the Bevier Place approach to 4th Avenue.

DISCUSSION:

Bevier Place and 4th Avenue are classified as a residential roadways, 22 and 25 feet in width respectively, with a 25 mph speed limit. There is no existing traffic control sign for the intersection. A pedestrian crosswalk exists on the north leg of the intersection. There is a street light on the south side of the intersection.

IMPACT STATEMENT:

Street Department resources.

RECOMMENDATIONS:

Staff recommends installing a stop sign for the Bevier Place approach to 4th Avenue.

cc: Alderman Hart-Burns, Chairman Alderman Mervine Alderman Lofchie Alderman Franco, Alternate -----Original Message-----From: Mesiacos, Theodoros

Sent: Tuesday, October 23, 2018 2:13 PM To: Greene, Robert <RGreene@aurora-il.org>

Subject: Traffic Study Request

Mr. Greene,

I hope all is well. I have a resident requesting a stop sign at Fourth Ave and Bevier (T-intersection).

Can you please look into your files and let me know if you have conducted a traffic study recently for this neighborhood?

Any insight/advice would be appreciated.

Thank you, Ted Mesiacos Alderman Ward 3

Sent from my iPad





